
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 

 
 
To:  Mayor Walker and City Council 

 
Date: 05/10/2023 
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding: Resignation of Ryan Signore 
 
I am asking for the council to approve the resignation of firefighter Ryan Signore. He 
recently had a job change and he is going to be moving out of the Princeton Fire service 
area. Ryan was a good firefighter with the department and will be missed.  
 
I will be present for any questions. Thank you. 
 
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 


